

ARCA Meeting Minutes – June 29 via Zoom

Attendees: Brian Smetaniuk, Andy de Boon, Lynne de Boon, John Kershaw, Jim Trahan, Michael Lorraine, Ryan Smith, Tim Morgan, Dana Krause, Jorgen Krause, Stu Geddes, Darcy Morgan and Allen Brown.

Welcome – Stu welcomed everyone to the meeting and advised we had a quorum.

Minutes – Tim moved the minutes be adopted as circulated, Andy seconded, Carried

Ideas – Jorgen has had many discussions with the vintage group. Some are leary about coming out due to the sound restrictions. They would like to have some say in the vintage. Sue advised that we have 2 entries from BC. Jorgen suggested we include Manitoba. Sue advised that she did send out the notice to them.

Photos – Jorgen thinking of photo of Sunday. Andy asked for Sunday as he won't be there. Sue has already asked Shawn to be there and he has said yes.

Turn 17 Sponsorship – Dana is working on the final poster which should be out by next weekend. Hoping to have a memorabilia poster which every competitor and worker will receive and be there for the future.

July 1 Sound Test Day – We have about 20 cars with 24 drivers for the test day. Sue to se talk Shadi about workers for observation and provide a list of entries for the day. Andy is concerned about having some people for safety reasons.

What's Left To Be Done – Lighting and timing still to be done. Work in still considered to be "in progress". Some concern was expressed about the paddock not being completely graveled and paved in time because of all the rain we have received.

Paddock Parking – Gary has arranged with the BMW club who will be providing some help in paddock area. Ryan asked if we are allowed to park beside the hot pit lane. We will have to see what happens.

Sound Test Day – Jorgen to be there early in the morning. Shadi may provide short safety session and a lead-follow session before we start. Jorgen to talk to Shadi.

Sound Limits - The county has imposed a sound limit at the property line. The track is trying to meet that target. This will allow us to have a hard limit as to what we handle. This might allow us have some louder cars. Will cars be able to provide us who is too louder? Yes we will. Lots of questions regarding the testing and results.

Help needed – Administration help is still needed. Jorgen has a few people that might be interested.

CMRA Race Event - Sue to talk with Shadi about Jorgen, Sue and Andy going to the Sunday bike race to see how they do things.

Next meeting – Wednesday, July 20th via zoom 7:30 pm.

Meeting adjourned

Executive Meeting - Jorgen asked for board to stay behind. Jorgen concerned about the RX-8 running in vintage. Andy suggested Jorgen talk with John Kershaw.